Town of Kendall
15548 County Road O
Darlington, WI 53530

Monthly Board Meeting

November 14, 2022

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:09 pm.
Roll call was taken. Board members present Bernice Flogel, Mark Rehmstedt and Reggie Kamps.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Dumpsite, the Town Hall, and the Corner of County Road G
and County Road O.

A motion to approval agenda was made by Reggie Kamps. Second by Bernice Flogel. All Ayes.
Motion carries.

Motion by Reggie Kamps, second by Bernice Flogel to accept October 10, 2022 Monthly Meeting
Minutes. A roll call vote was taken. Bernice Flogel — aye, Reggie Kamps — aye, Mark Rehmstedt —
aye. Motion carries.

The bills for the month were presented for payment. A motion was made by Reggie Kamps to
approve the bills to be paid. Bernice Flogel seconded. A roll call vote was taken. Bernice Flogel —
aye, Mark Rehmstedt — aye, Reggie Kamps — aye. Motion carries.

The December monthly meeting will be held on December 12, 2022 at 6:30 pm.

Correspondence: There were some more absentee ballot requests. Also requests from escrow
companies regarding upcoming tax payments, such as where they need to be mailed to and can
more than one payment be made on a check.

Patrolman’s Update: A culvert was replaced by Miller's house. This will stay gravel until next year
when the county does mats. The mower has been cleaned and put away. The plow equipment is all
out. The blue truck needs a repair to the plow wing mount.

Old Business:

Fire/Ambulance Reports- There have been two Belmont Fire District meetings since the last Kendall
board meeting. The new ambulance has been delayed again. There are no 2023 chassis available,
so the new ambulance will have a 2024 chassis. Two new combustible gas detectors have been
purchased. Also purchased were some new hand-held lights to be used at accident scenes.

Discussion on Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) road funding: Kendall has not
submitted any additional applications for the upcoming year. A couple of ideas to look at are Landon



Road, Prairie Road North or Jensen Lane. Cottage Inn Road will be worked on next year, as it was
pushed back from this year.

Update on Patrolman’s contract with last month’s changes: Mark is going to have the patrolmen
sign new contracts.

Discussion and possible action on part time patrolman position: Mark is going to call Justin to
check on availability.

New Business: None

Public Comment: None

Bernie made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Reggie. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm.

Respectfully Submitted: Approved:
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